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The City of Dunn is taking the COVID-19 situation very seriously. We are working with local City 
Officials as well as Harnett County on monitoring this virus.  Our top priority is the safety and 
well-being of our community. We are making sure all essential City services are provided during 
this time. 
 
A few changes that we are making to limit the spread of the virus includes: 
 

1. The City of Dunn has temporarily suspended all disconnects for residential non-payment 
of bills. Customers should continue to make on-time payments or set up payment 
arrangements to avoid large balances and collection procedures later. Customers can 
utilize our Official Payments website https://www.officialpayments.com/index.jsp and 
follow their process to pay by phone, online, drive thru, or use the drop box near the drive 
thru window at City Hall. We discourage cash payments in the drop box. However, if need 
be, any cash payments that exceed the bill amount will be applied to your account as a 
credit.  No payments will be accepted inside the office.  
 

2. All Parks and Recreation activities are suspended, this includes all spring sports. Starting 
Wednesday, March 18th, the P.K. Vyas center will close the work out room, weight room, 
racquetball court, and batting cage. The gym will be open for indoor walking from 
8:00am-5:00pm. 
 

3. All City of Dunn Library activities have been cancelled until further notice. (Toddler Story 
Time, Family STEM, LEGO Club, Yoga With Miss Dollie, and the Local Author Reading.) 
 

4. We are encouraging all residents that have any other business with the City to contact the 
party by telephone, when possible, to minimize direct contact. 

 
5. City facilities are being disinfected routinely. 

 
As with all situations of this much uncertainty, the City of Dunn will continue to monitor 
and make any necessary decisions regarding its operating procedures when needed. For 
questions or concerns, please call 910-230-3500. 
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